
2016 August ~ The CARE Line 

òThe CARE Lineó 
 

Oh how good I feel when I hear a song or a prayer that soothes my hurting soul! 
How many of you remember a song that was really popular by Celine Dion and 
Josh Groban, The Prayer? The lyrics, written by Carole Bayer Sager and David 
Foster, really speak to me when I find myself in need of special care for my 
scared, worried, or hurting soul/heart!   
 

Let this be our prayer 
As we go our way 
Lead us to a place 
Guide us with your Grace 
To a place where we'll be safe 
 

I donõt know about you, but Celine or Joshõs phone number is not programmed into my cell phone that I can call on them 
when I am in need of Pastoral Care.  And, isnõt that what those lyrics are really about - Pastoral CareéDear Lord, be my 
guide through this troublesome time.  Guide me with your Grace to that place where I know I will be safe! 
 

Epworthõs Pastoral Care Team wants to be with you during those times when your soul is scared, broken and hurting.  We 
know there are times when you are traveling through a difficult situation alone because you choose to do so.  However, 
more often than any of us like, there are those who want support, yet do not receive itéthey òfall through the cracks.ó      
 

Epworth now has òThe Care Line,ó a cell phone for those times when the UNEXPECTED comes into your life and Pastoral 
Care is wanted.  When you call, the Pastoral Care Team will know of your need and will respond!   
Examples of UNEXPECTED life events: 
 

¶ An unscheduled hospital visit for treatment, surgery 
¶ You receive news of a family memberõs death 
¶ A person in hospice care is close to death 
¶ Your husband, wife, child or significant other dies 
¶ An accident or house fire 
 

The Pastoral Care Team will respond as soon as possible to bring prayer, grace and a reminder that God is with us always 
and will guide us to that safe place in him. 
 

I pray we'll find your light 
And hold it in our hearts 
When stars go out each night 
Let this be our prayer 
When shadows fill our day 
Lead us to a place 
Guide us with your grace 
Give us faith so we'll be safe. 
 

Caring and serving together in Christ, Mickie McManamon, Caring 
Ministries Director 
 

Please stop by the office or look in the narthex on Sundays for: a Care Line Magnet for 
your refrigerator and a Care Line Wallet Card for each family member.  Also program 
òCare Lineó directly into your cell phone:   
 
The CARE Line number is 302-437-4548 
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   Worship in August  

Sundays in August 

 
 

August 7, 2016 
12th Sunday after Pentecost 

Hebrews 11: 1-3, 8-16 
Preacher: Rev. Vicky Starnes 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 14, 2016 
13th Sunday after Pentecost 

1 Corinthians 13: 4-8a, 13 
Preacher: Rev. Glenn Catley 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 21, 2016 
14th Sunday after Pentecost 

Luke 13: 10-17 
Preacher: Rev. Vicky Starnes 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 28, 2016 
15th Sunday after Pentecost 

Luke 14: 1, 7-14 
Healing Service 

Preacher: Rev. Vicky Starnes 
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August 2016 
 

Monday thru Friday, Aug. 1-5 & Aug. 8-12 at 9:00 a.m. 
                      Preschool Summer Camp 
Monday afternoon, Aug. 1 at 3:00 p.m.:       
                         Worship/Music Pathway  
 

Monday afternoon, Aug. 1 at 5:00 p.m.: 
        Staff Parish Relations Committee Meeting 
 

Tuesday morning, Aug. 2 at 9:30 a.m.:     Growing Comfortable with  
                                Contemplation Book Study group 
Tuesday evenings, Aug. 2, 9, 16 & 23 at 5:30 p.m.:         ISOP Dinners 
 

Wednesday afternoon, Aug. 3, 17 & 31 at 1:00 p.m.:          Card Making 
Wednesday afternoon, Aug. 3 at 3:30 p.m.            Caring Ministries 
Wednesday evenings, Aug. 3, 10, 17, 24 & 31 at 7:00 p.m.         Choir 
 

Thursday morning, Aug. 4 at 7:30 a.m.           Servant Leadership Team 
Thursday afternoon, Aug. 4 at 2:00 p.m.:             Stitchers of Love 
Thursday evenings, Aug. 4, 11, 18 & 25 at 6:15 p.m.:       Praise Team practice 
 

Sunday mornings, Aug. 7, 14, 21 & 28 at 10:45 a.m.:             Deaf Bible Study 
Sunday evenings, Aug. 7, 14, 21 & 28 at 2:00 p.m.:             Food & Love 

 

Monday, Aug. 8 at 11:00 a.m.:  UMW Executive Mtg.  
Monday, Aug. 8 at 4:15 p.m.:          Trustees Meeting 
Monday, Aug. 8 at 5:00 p.m.:  SAFE Team Meeting 
 

Wednesday, Aug. 10 & 24 at 9:30 a.m.:  Staff Meeting 
Wednesday, Aug. 10 at 3:00 p.m. Stephen Ministries 
Wednesday, Aug. 10 at 5:15 p.m.:       Kiva@Epworth 
Wednesday, Aug. 10 & 24 at 7:00 p.m.:   Open Gym 
 

Thursday, Aug. 11 at 12:00 p.m.:                         Skate Jam 
Thursday evening, Aug. 11 & 25 at 4:00 p.m.           Food Truck Fridays 
 

Friday evening, Aug. 13 at 6:00 p.m.:                     Dinner Theater 
 

Tuesday evening, Aug 16 at 7:00 p.m.             Church Council 
 

Thursday evening, Aug. 18 at 4:00 p.m.:            Stewardship Meeting 
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Faith Development 
Here are our 2016 Confirmands.  
Please pray for them: 
 

Jazmyn Lorraine Bates 
Alexis Catherine Brown 

Sadie Furman 
Madison Paige Ludwig 

Arin Martin 
Preston Moran 
Juliana Russo 
Thomas Vyas 

Connor Camiolo 

Epworth Preschool 

Summer Camps: 
 

9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
Ages 2-7 year olds 

M-F/$180.00 per week 
10% off additional children  

from the same family. 
Aug. 1   Fun & Fitness 
Aug. 8   Music Makers 
 

Call the preschool office at 227-7120 or 
e-mail bplowman@eumcrb.org to 
enroll. 

Sunday School News 
Summer Sunday school schedule: 
August 7 and 21 
Join us at the 9:15 service for Sunday 

school during the summer. If you 
would like to volunteer, please 
contact Betsy Plowman at 227-7120. 
 

United Methodist 
Women Reading 
Program: 
United Methodist Women are still 
looking for women to read 5 books in 
2016 to help Epworth UMW and its 
UMW Reading Program. You just 
need to read one book from each of the 
5 Categories, Education for Mission, 
Leadership Development, Nurturing 
For Community, Social Action and 
Spiritual Growth and fill out a report 
form. The 2016 list is on the small shelf 
near the windows in Branford Lounge 
or online (UMW Reading 2016). You 
may include books from the lists back 
to 2011.You may borrow books from 
the shelf and return them for the next 
reader. If you read a youth book, you 
would need to sign that out with the 
Children's Library. There is also a list 
of the books that are available in the 
Delaware Library System. 
 

Wendy shared a review: Thanks to 
Teri Moore for donating books to the 
UMW Reading program. I just 
finished" Coaltown Jesus" (2016 
Spiritual growth- Youth) donated by 
Teri. Jesus comes to visit a young boy, 

Walker, trying to deal with the death 
of his brother and his Mother's grief. 
Jesus doesn't answer all of his 
questions but walks with him through 
this difficult time. This is a quick but 
powerful read. 
 

Linda Gregory also shared a review: I 
just finished reading"bully.com" by Joe 
Lawlor (2015 Nurturing For 
Community-Youth) . This book is an 
easy read. It is geared toward 5th 
grade and above. I loved the message 
about how harmful bullying can be. 
This would be a great book to share 
with a young person. Maybe grandma 
and grandchild could discuss the topic 
or it would be a good Sunday school 
topic to read and discuss. 
I hope when you think of a book for 
the beach, pool or porch this summer, 
you will read some from the UMW 
Reading List. These books are 
interesting, informative and lead us to 
spiritual topics, usually concerning 
women and youth. Please contact one 
of us on the committee and we will 
help get you started. If you are already 
on the Epworth UMW Reading list 
and need a suggestion, contact us, as 
well. Happy Reading! 
 

Wave Starnes (twstar54@aol.com or 
2 2 7- 5 5 7 7 ) ,  W e n d y  H e r ma n 
(weherman@verizon.net or 645-6984) 
o r  K a y e  W e b b 
(misskaye1182@hotmail.com or 645-
9711) 
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